July 27, 2016
Dear Members and Friends of St. Joseph Church, 

I offer greetings to all during this season of growth and grace. We enjoyed the Faith Fiesta on Saturday, July 9.  It was a wonderful day with beautiful weather.  The Parish Picnic is on Sunday, July 31.  We hope it will be well-attended.  The Committees did a marvelous job in organizing and executing these fun days.  We thank Pat Castronova and all who made the “Nine and Dine with St. Joseph” a great success!  The only thing that could improve any of these events would be greater participation by our parishioners.  As we will repeat these activities in July 2017, please mark your calendars now!
I have highlighted some of the important events for this month.   
· Sunday, August 7, there will be a Baptism Preparation Class at 9:30 am in the Blue Room.  Please contact the Rectory for more information and to register.

· The Parish Life Committee has organized the St. Joseph Church trip to the Scrappers game on Thursday, August 11.  Please make your reservations by August 5.

· The Open House for the St. Joseph Early Childhood Learning Center (Pre-School) will be on Sunday, August 14, at Noon.  Please come and look around our facility and learn about the exciting educational opportunity we have.

· The Parish Life Committee will meet on Sunday, August 14, at 9:30 am in the Social Hall.
· Monday, August 15 is the Feast of the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary.  The holy day does not have the obligation of attending Mass this year.  There will be a Communion Service at 9:00 am.
· A new Leader of Prayer formation class will be offered on Wednesday evenings from 7:00 – 9:15, beginning September 21 – November 16 at Regina Coeli Parish in Alliance, Ohio.  Registration forms are available at the rectory and are due by September 1.  If you are interested, please contact the office.
We have been meeting with our new staff members to plan a number of activities beginning in September.  You already know Carol Craven who joined us previously.  Jim Merhaut led our parish retreat in April.  Linda Landers has been the CCD secretary and is now the CCD Coordinator.  Patty Bokesch has been taking the photos for the directory and will now be working part-time in the Rectory Office with Rita Halko.  Along with Deacon Jerry Savo and Roy Bush, our music director, we are looking forward to an eventful year.  I will be sending a letter to all of our registered households with some important information about our 50th Anniversary Celebration and the commemorative photo directory.  I hope you will read the letter and mark your calendars regarding the enclosed information.

Sincerely,

Rev. Gregory F. Fedor, 
Pastor  

